
 
 

25 Barton Road 

Dover, CT16 2NF 
Tel: 01304 206816. 

Email: nigelsimpson22@sky.com 
 

29th August 2016 
 

Dear Members, 
 

I hope you have all enjoyed your summer break. I would like to say what 
a pleasure it was to take over from Jennifer as Chairman of The Dover 

Ladies Luncheon Club at the AGM in May this year.  Jennifer was very 
efficient and I know she will be a hard act to follow. We have an excellent 

committee, many of whom have served us well over the years, and I will 
be grateful for their support and help during my time as Chairman. 

 

Our June lunch to honour our Queen's birthday was a great success 
with nearly 200 people attending. I was proud to be Chairman that day. 

Keith Hanson proved to be an interesting speaker. Many thanks to Adeline 
and her team for all of their hard work in making the event such a 

memorable occasion. 
Avril has produced a varied and interesting programme for the coming 

months.   I look forward to welcoming you back on 28th September, 
starting with a talk by Anna Astin on “It’s Your Duty to be Beautiful. “ 

 
If you are unable to attend any of the luncheons, it is most important that 

you notify our Treasurer, Denise, as soon as possible and no later than 6 
p.m. on the previous Friday.   You can reach her by email on 

dllctreasurer@gmail.com or by mobile phone 07711 522511.   The details 
are on your blue 2016/2017 Programme. 

 

You will shortly receive a Questionnaire from Adeline and Jennifer about 
the 2017-18 Programme, along with 2017 Outing possibilities, asking for 

your opinion and comments.  Please reply to them by email or post or 
bring your form to the September lunch. 

  
In the meantime, I hope you all enjoy the rest of this beautiful summer 

weather. 
 

With best wishes 
Norma Nunn 

Chairman 
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